
Warren County Commissioners Public Meeting
April 26, 2023 12:00 p.m.
Jackson Courtroom

Commissioner Tricia Durbin called the meeting of the Warren County Commissioners to order with Commissioner Benjamin Kafferlin and Commissioner Jeff Eggleston present.

Staff Present: Pamela Matve, Chief Clerk, Lisa Hagberg, Finance Director, Solicitor Nathaniel Schmidt, Phil Gilbert, Director of Tax Claim, and Danielle Flasher, CDBG Grants Administrator.

Citizens Present: Josh Cotton (WTO), and Andy Close (Your Daily Local)

Announcements: Commissioner Tricia Durbin announced that this meeting is being recorded.

Executive meetings held since the last meeting: There were no executive sessions since the last meeting.

Correspondence: None

Public Comment: None

Consent Agenda:

Minutes from the April 12, 2023 Public Meeting: No corrections or additions to be made. 

Finance Report: Commissioners reviewed the finance report provided in their packets

Proclamation(s): National Foster Care Month, Mental Health Awareness Month, Corrections Officers and Employee Week


Chuck Howe, from Children & Youth thanked all those that are currently foster families and stated that they are always looking for families. 

Commissioner Jeff Eggleston took a moment to thank the families who open their homes to children and become foster parents. 

Commissioner Tricia Durbin it is a special gift to be foster families, thank you.

Adam McNeil, Director of Forest-Warren Human Services stated that they are partnering with the community and asking that the local businesses sponsor 100 t-shirts for the children at the YMCA; they will be hosting a day of activities on May 15th.

[bookmark: _Hlk114122975]Motion was made by Commissioner Benjamin Kafferlin, seconded by Commissioner Jeff Eggleston to approve the consent agenda as presented. Motion carried unanimously.

Old Business: 

New Business:

Approval of the Community Risk Reduction Plan: Commissioner Tricia Durbin stated that the plan is now completed and today we are here to approve this plan.

Motion was made by Commissioner Benjamin Kafferlin, seconded by Commissioner Jeff Eggleston to approve the Community Risk Reduction Plan. Motion carried unanimously.

Award of the Broad Band Consultants: Commissioner Tricia Durbin stated that there were five companies that submitted bids for the RFP. The Commissioners have had conversations with the companies that they felt could do the job. The costs put forth went anywhere from $70,000 to over $1 million dollars. 

After an extensive review, the company that will be awarded this project is CTC Technology.

Motion was made by Commissioner Jeff Eggleston, seconded by Commissioner Benjamin Kafferlin to tentatively approve CTC Technology for the Broad Band consulting.
Commissioner Jeff Eggleston stated that we do say tentatively, as CTC must provide an agreement that in turn our solicitor will review. We feel that CTC provided the most flexible proposal for a detailed actionable plan.

Commissioner Tricia Durbin then stated that CTC has a separate division that is very familiar with rural areas.

After nothing further, the above motion was called, and the motion carried unanimously.

Commissioner Comments:

Adjournment:  Motion was made Commissioner Benjamin Kafferlin, seconded by Commissioner Jeff Eggleston to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried unanimously.

Meeting adjourned 12: 17 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,					Approved:
[image: P Matve]				
Pamela J. Matve						Jeff Eggleston
Chief Clerk						Warren County Commissioner
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